Personnel Committee
June 3, 2025

PRESENT: Supervisors Maresh, Metzger. Supervisors Muench and Neils arrived a 4:32. Supervisor
Behnke was excused.

The meeting was called to order at 4:30 p.m.

A motion to approve the minutes of the May 6, 2025 Personnel Committee meeting was made by
Supervisor Metzger, seconded by County Board Chairman Martel and carried, 3-0.

There was no public comment.

Correspondence from a current employee regarding health insurance claims issues was discussed.

A motion was made by Supervisor Muench and seconded by Supervisor Neils to update the Manitowoc
County Code to create a Department of Medical Examiner. The motion carried, 3-1 with Supervisor
Metzger voting nay. Resolution will be forwarded to County Board.

A motion was made by Supervisor Muench and seconded by Supervisor Neils to approve the creation of
a Medical Examiner position. The motion carried, 3-1 with Supervisor Metzger voting nay. Resclution
will be forwarded to County Board.

A motion was made by Supervisor Metzger and seconded by Supervisor Neils to recommend to the
County Board that County Board compensation remain the same for the 2026-2028 term. The motion

carried 4-0. Resolution will he forwarded to County Board.

Discussion followed regarding County Executive compensation. The issue was tabled and will be
discussed at the next meeting.

Discussion followed regarding the bid process for health insurance TPA.

Discussion followed regarding the Community Navigator position which will be removed from the FTE
report as of 07/01/2025 when grant funding ends, as per criginal resolution creating this position.

Discussion followed regarding WPPA Grievance #2027-00704.
A motion was made by Supervisor Metzger and seconded by Supervisor Neils to approve the
reinstatement of 38 hours of lost vacation to a non-represented employee who was on military leave.

The motion carried 4-0.

Information was provided on Human Services, Emergency Management and Sheriff's Department
recruitment,

The next meeting of the Personnel Committee will be determined as needed.

A motion to adjourn was made by Supervisor Muench, seconded by Supervisor Neils and carried, 4-0.

Meeting adjourned at 5:15 p.m.
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